
REGULAR WORK SESSION 

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 15, 2020 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Regular Work Session of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

Councilman David Acosta 

    Councilwoman Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

President Paul F. Spinelli 

  

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator 

    Edwin Alicea, Director of Public Safety 

 

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 11, 2019 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment. 

 

There being no one to comment, the Clerk reviewed the agenda. 

 

Councilman Franceschini commented there are currently 545 COVID-19 cases for the month of 

December. 

Councilman Acosta commented minor discussions and amendments presented for the Planning Board. 

 

Councilwoman Arthur had no comment. 

 

Councilman Vargas stated this Saturday from 11am-3pm the PAL Board of Directors are holding a gift 

giveaway drive by due to COVID.  

 

 President Spinelli remarked about the Landis Theatre concert series.  It commented they are COVID-

compliant, and all performances are extremely good and professional.  He mentioned it is sad to hear people 

staying home and comment on the internet there is nothing to do in Vineland while the Landis Theatre owner 

and management is trying extremely hard to turn the stigma around.  President Spinelli presented a 2020 City of 

Vineland marketing Highlights pamphlet to all council members and to the City Clerk to file.  The pamphlet 

highlights the accomplishments of the Administration over the past four years.    

 

The President entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman Franceschini, 

to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilman Acosta 

Councilwoman Arthur 

Councilman Franceschini 

Councilman Vargas 

       President Spinelli 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:41 P.M. 

 

 

             

        Paul F. Spinelli 

                           President of Council 

 

ATTEST:                       

                   

 

 

       

 Richard G. Franchetta, E.J.D. 

     Deputy Municipal Clerk 


